Minutes

Meeting date: 28 October 2009
Meeting location: Parking Authority Office, Morgantown Public Safety Center
Meeting objective: Plan bicycle parking in city garages and on city streets
Participants: Tom Arnold, Director Morgantown Parking Authority; Ricky Whisler, Parking Authority Mechanic/Engineer; Chip Wamsley; Frank Gmeindl (note taker)
Action Items:

1. Bicycle Board identify Parking Meter posts for bike parking ring attachment.
2. Wamsley/Gmeindl redesign ring to accommodate various diameters and shapes of parking meter posts.

Discussion/Conclusions:
Parking garages

We discussed locked wire cage, post-and-loop racks and bike lockers for the garage, particularly the garage that is connected to the Public Safety Center at the corner of Walnut and Spruce.  We showed Tom the drawing from the November 26 Parking Committee minutes.  That drawing shows the recommended rack types and locations for the PSC and the garage.  Tom said that in the garage, the post-and-loop racks would have to be flush mounted rather than drilling a hole in the floor and inserting the post.  Post holes would be OK in the sidewalks outside the PSC though.

High Street parking

We discussed post-and-loop bike racks for High Street.  We explained that our current plan is to install 25 post-and-loop racks.  We showed Tom photos that we took during our 10/9 walk about.  (Damien Davis, Assistant City Engineer is currently updating the High Street map to show the new rack locations that we defined on 10/9.  They should be complete this week.)

Tom suggested installing rings on parking meter posts to enable cyclists to lock their bikes to the post-and-ring.  He said, “You give us the rings and we’ll mount them.”  All work except manufacturing the rings can be performed in house at the Parking Authority.  Tom also offered that Parking Authority employees could patrol and maintain the bike racks.

There are 52 meter posts on High Street.  Tom, Chip, Frank and Ricky Whisler, a Parking Authority employee who manufactures parking meter post hardware, walked High Street and discussed mounting the rings on the meter posts.  To keep the space between the meter and the street clear, bikes parking would be restricted to the sidewalk side of the meter.  

Tom wants to rotate the meter heads so motorists will insert coins from the street side instead of the sidewalk side as they do now.  He believes this would minimize motorists having to walk around parked bikes.  It would also position the tag that has all the information about parking times and fees so that the tag faces the street.  This would leave space on the sidewalk side of the meter to put a tag that has bicycle parking information including that bikes are to be locked only on the sidewalk side of the meter and that parking duration is limited to a certain time length, e.g. State College limits to 72 hours.  

Parking meter post configurations vary.  We will have to modify the ring design to accommodate the various post configuration variations.  We discussed making the back side of the ring flat instead of casting in the concave saddle as currently designed to fit a 4-inch post.  We discussed fabricating adapters to mate the various post configurations to the ring.  

Most posts on High Street between Willey and Foundry are 2.5-inch outside diameter pipe with a corrugated aluminum over sleeve.  The outside diameter of the sleeve is 3-inches.

Posts on upper High street are 4-inch pipe with concrete fill.  For these, we discussed welding a bracket to the pipe and bolting the ring to the bracket.  Other meter posts have 2.5-inch outside diameter posts.

Morgantown code 373.09 PARKING OF BICYCLE does not forbid locking a bicycle to a parking meter so apparently, no code change will be required as we had thought.  (If anyone thinks otherwise, please contact Frank and/or Chip.)

Corrals

Tom was open to considering bike corrals if the demand warrants.  We discussed the parking space in front of the Blue Moose for example and agreed that if we put a couple post-and-loop racks there and they became usually filled that a corral may be justified.

Next Parking Authority Meeting

Tom will discuss these items with the Parking Authority at their next regular meeting November 12.  It is noteworthy that while Tom Arnold is Director of the Parking Authority, Charlie McEwuen is Chairman.  McEwuen is one of two members of the Mainstreet Morgantown Board of Directors that opposes bicycle parking on High Street.

Other interesting info

The Parking Authority is lengthening motor vehicle parking spaces from 19-feet to 23-feet to accommodate longer vehicles such as king cab pickup trucks.  They’re also widening parking spaces approximately 6-inches to accommodate wider vehicles such as SUVs.  

On the 400 block of High St., between Willey and Fayette, parking space turnover is 6-7 times/hour.
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